

28th May 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Lateral Flow Device (LFD) Testing over half term and reporting positive tests

As half term comes to an end, we would like to remind all parents and carers that students should continue to test twice weekly over the half term break. Any positive Lateral Flow Device test results will need to be followed up by booking a PCR test. During the half term break, please report any positive test results (LFD and/or PCR), to school by emailing **ELT@lighthouseschool.co.uk** this will enable us to track and trace where necessary, and reduce transmission of the virus. Please follow Government Guidance regarding self-isolation if anyone in your household receives a positive test result.

Safeguarding

It is essential we remind ourselves of the importance of staying safe over the holidays.

If you have any concerns or feel unsafe please do not hesitate to contact one of the following:

 $\label{lighthouse} \textbf{ Lighthouse School:} \ \underline{\textbf{safeguardingteam@lighthouseschool.co.uk}} \ (\textbf{Lighthouse safeguarding team will be} \ \underline{\textbf{safeguardingteam@lighthouseschool.co.uk}})$

available during school hours – Tues-Fri, 8:30-4:30)

Mindmates: www.mindmate.org.uk

Childline: 0800 11 11 or www.childline.org.uk

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000 or https://www.nspcc.org.uk/

If it is an emergency, please call: 999

Thank you and please remember to stay safe across the holidays – including online.

School will close at normal time on Friday 28th May and reopen on Monday 7th June.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Manyanya Deputy Principal





